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Limited Access During Arbor Hills Nature Preserve

Improvements

A series of erosion control projects and construction of a new restroom building are underway 
at Arbor Hills Nature Preserve in Plano. During construction, parking will be limited and 
pedestrian traffic will be closed off on pedestrian bridges.

Over time, runoff from rainfall causes erosion to the creek banks adjacent to pedestrian 
bridges.  The erosion control measures are designed to shore up those banks. The project 
began earlier this month and is expected to be completed in early 2021. Nature preserve 
visitors should view the detour map before planning their trip to the nature preserve, located at 
6701 W. Parker Road.

Construction of a new restroom to replace the existing one near the Arbor Hills entrance will 
begin the week of Oct. 5 and is expected to be completed next spring. Nearby parking will be 
limited. The turn-around/drop-off point will be closed off with no thru-traffic. The new restroom 
will be located near the existing one. The existing restroom, playground and pavilion will all 
remain open during construction. After the new restroom is complete and open to the public, 
the existing building will be converted to a family restroom with additional maintenance uses.

https://www.plano.gov/DocumentCenter/View/46551/Arbor-Hills-Erosion-Control-Detour-Map?bidId=


With an increase in construction vehicles and workers on site, we’re urging park patrons to 
stay alert and follow all construction signage during their visits.

Arbor Hills will remain open during these projects. However, it will continue to be closed for 
maintenance on Wednesdays until roughly 2 p.m.

# # #

Editor’s Note: Check the Arbor Hills Nature Preserve webpage for updates and FAQs.
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About Plano
Plano, Texas, is the largest city in Collin County with a population of 284,070 as of January 2019. Incorporated in 1873, the city is located 20 
miles north of Dallas. Niche and AreaVibes recently named Plano as one of the Best Cities to Live in America. Forbes designated Plano one 
of America’s safest cities. The City offers a high quality of life that includes nationally recognized schools, award-winning parks, and 
sustainability initiatives and a wide variety of multi-cultural neighborhoods appealing to families, young singles and retirees. Plano is home to 
the headquarters or regional operations of major corporations such as Toyota, Liberty Mutual, JPMorgan Chase, Boeing Global Services, 
Fannie Mae, FedEx Office, JC Penney, Rent-A-Center, Cinemark Holdings, Denbury Resources and Alliance Data Systems.  Our dynamic 
community features excellent restaurants, vibrant shopping and entertainment venues, a lively historic downtown district and active local arts 
scene. Easy access to DART light rail and major highways makes Plano a convenient place to live, work and visit. To learn more about Plano, 
go to our website at plano.gov. 
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